
 
 
January 12, 2020 

Mr. Stephen Dahlem 

Supervising Environmental Analyst 

Department of Public Health 

Environmental Health Section, Asbestos Program 

410 Capitol Avenue, MS #51 AIR 

P.O. Box 340308 

Hartford, CT 06124 

 

PROJECT: Davenport Ridge Elementary School 

  1300 Newfield Avenue 

Stamford, Connecticut 

SUBJECT: Courtesy Notification Regarding No Children under Age 18 

  During Asbestos Abatement 

Dear Mr. Dahlem: 

On behalf of the Superintendent of the City of Stamford Public Schools, I am writing to inform the 

Connecticut Department of Public Health (CTDPH) asbestos abatement is being conducted at Davenport 

Ridge Elementary School located at 1300 Newfield Avenue in Stamford, Connecticut, during no 

student/children occupancy.  Asbestos abatement is scheduled to be conducted on Friday, January 17, 

2020, starting at 4:30 PM, and be completed by Monday, January 20, 2020, at 11:00PM. 

Work scheduled to be conducted includes removal of approximately 2,000 square feet (SF) of sheetrock 

taping, 320 SF of transite board, 15 SF of pipe insulation, and 200 SF of wall glue from Classrooms 6 and 

7.  Abatement work is being conducted by A.A.I.S, Inc., a CTDPH-licensed Asbestos Abatement Contractor 

(license #000017).  Asbestos project monitoring and final re-occupancy air clearance sampling via 

Transmission Electron Microscopy (TEM) will be performed by Tighe & Bond, Inc. 

Should you have any questions regarding this courtesy notification, please contact Meredith Febbraio, 

Tighe & Bond, Inc., at (203) 712-1140. 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Kevin McCarthy 

Facilities Manager 

City of Stamford Public Schools 

 


